Thank you for the additions, deletions, corrections etc. | understood that the changes in wording
from 2.5 3.0 4.0 etc would be changed to beginner, intermediate and advanced for the programs like
Shark Challenge and King of the Court not our existing programs of Dill, Hot Spicy, and Jalapeno
those would not change. If we want to not add this information at all at this time and table for another
meeting we can do. | did clarify more on this.

BFPC Monthly Meeting Minutes —June 24th, 2019

All board members were present.

® Jan Yager- President, called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m. The motion to accept minutes from the last
board meeting held on May 20th, 2019 meeting was approved.
® Jan coordinated the recent Shark Challenge that was held June 19th at CFN courts.
® The club was approached by a member to have the BFPC get involved with the developer on the
subject of adding additional pickle ball courts at the proposed new Brunswick Forest Fitness
Facility. It was unanimous while we encourage additional courts, the BFPC is a social club of all
members, and as proposed this is a developer interest/plan. Individual members could work with
the developer directly in this endeavor.
® Jan will contact Nicole for an update on the timeline for the court resurfacing along with the new
nets that were to be ordered.
® The ideas for a new BFPC logo was presented to the board after our regular meeting was
adjourned by the logo committee of Jeff Mahall, Greg Ryan, Kevin Carpenter and Lisa Crosby. The
board chose a new logo to be implemented going forward.
® Jean Hamilton - Vice President -Social Committee Director
® Jean discussed the last Wednesday night social play and meet and Cape Fear National Club
House was a success. The club will continue to do this event the first Wednesday of each month.
® Jean advised that the social committee had decided to use Middle of the Island for catering the
upcoming Pool Party August 14th.
°
o Jeff Sheetz - Competition Director -
o Jeff suggested we have a form letter type introduction or bio on each of the approved trainers so
that it would be consistent with each trainer.
® Jeff suggested we use different terms for categorizing play levels to beginner, intermediate and
advanced levels of play versus a numeric number for some events like Shark Challenge. We
agreed to do this going forward.
e Effective July 1st the club will no longer be reserving courts at Fitness Center for instructional
beginner play round robins.
o Jeff Mahall - Treasurer -
o Jeff presented the detailed written report of the Treasurer’s report for the period of May 21, 2019 to
June 23th, 2019. Beginning Club Funds were $7651.04
Member Registrations were $210.00.Expenses were $95.31 Total Club funds $7,765.73
Jeff provided handouts of the 2019 Proposed Budget along with a mid-year status of available club
funds and known upcoming expenses.
® Donna Kerr - Communications



A few new members have been added to club

Donna will be sending out Evite Invitations for the upcoming August 14th, Pool Party in a few
weeks.
® The BF Club newsletter just went out and it was decided to send a newsletter on a regular monthly
basis about same date each month. Will add court etiquette reminders as needed.
® Once new logo decided BFPB Club shirts could be available to order in August.
Cathie Carpenter- Director of Programming
® Cathie discussed the scheduled programs. Programs are all going well. Good participation.
® Cathie working on a King of the Court program to be scheduled soon.
® Cathie was approached by a club member to hold a fundraiser for charity, it was agreed that
individual club members could coordinate on their own and the BFPC does not feel like we should
get involved to coordinate any fundraisers through the club.
°
Darlene Levine- Secretary
® Old business was resolved, the meeting was then adjourned.
Next meeting to be held on Monday, July 29th, at 7:00 pm at home of Jeff Sheetz - 3078 Annsdale
Secretary Report- this report submitted by Darlene Levine



